
 

 

From the Superintendent’s desk: 

 I think I speak for everyone when I say the winter season needs to be over and move 

on to the Spring season.  It has been a long winter filled with more snow then I care to scoop 

and various types of flu which has impacted many of our students and families. 

Each year beginning March 5-9, we celebrate National School Breakfast Week, this is 

an opportunity to celebrate the breakfast program our food service staff provide every day 

and also encourage our students to try our breakfast foods because the staff does an 

awesome job getting our students ready to learn with a nutritious and healthy breakfast.  This 

year the NSBW theme is “I Heart School Breakfast".  If you are interested in eating breakfast 

with your son or daughter, please inform the office because we would enjoy having you eat 

breakfast with your child. 

On Thursday March 1, we will be adding the Preschool information for 2018-2019 on 

our school website as well as advertising the Preschool application in the March 1 Humphrey 

Democrat.  To access the information on the school website, please type in 

http://www.humphreybulldogs.org/, go to the Elementary school heading, click on it and 

you should see the preschool heading which contains the Preschool Criteria and 

application.  Humphrey Public School will begin taking preschool applications for the 2018-

2019 school year on Thursday, March 1. Children born between August 1, 2013 and July 31, 

2015 are eligible to attend. Students must be fully toilet trained before the first day of school. 

You are also welcome to stop by the office to pick up an application form or you can 

download the form from the school website.  Applications must be returned in person to Mr. 

Sjuts or Mr. King and are due by 3:30 p.m. on Wednesday, April 4, 2018. If you have any 

questions, please contact Mr. King or myself as we would be happy to help you.   

I will be proposing the 2018-2019 school calendar to the school board for their 

approval, this calendar would also include the preschool calendar.  Also at the March board 

meeting, we will be determining the last day of school for the current 2017-2018 school year 

so you can make plans for the upcoming summer.   
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At the beginning of the school year Technology Bootcamp, I referenced that 

Humphrey Public wanted to bring in an attorney to address social media.  We are very 

happy to share with you that we have contracted Karen Haase, an attorney with the KSB 

School Law Firm in Lincoln, NE who specializes in educational law to come to Humphrey to 

discuss social media issues.  Together with St. Francis and Lindsay Holy Family, Ms. Haase will 

be at Humphrey Public School on Tuesday, March 13 to address social media issues with our 

students in grades 6-8 from 12:30-1:30 and grades 9-12 from 2:15-3:15 respectively.  We have 

also setup a separate time especially for parents from 6:00-7:00 p.m. also at Humphrey Public 

to address cyber-bullying, online safety, sexting, and other social media concerns.  I am 

really excited to be able to provide our students, staff and parents this opportunity to 

address what is becoming a serious issue in schools and society.  I hope you will give serious 

consideration to attending this learning opportunity to safeguard your children on social 

media.  

The last item I want to address is the latest violence that has occurred in schools across 

the United States and Nebraska including the February 14 school shooting that took place in 

Parkland, Florida.  I want to reassure parents of the steps the district has taken to address 

school security.  Schools are meant to be safe havens for students, the events that have 

taken place across our country are tragic and senseless and shouldn’t take place.  As 

administrators at Humphrey Public, we take the responsibility of maintaining safe schools very 

serious.  Several years ago, we decided to lock every door to the school and require all 

students, parents and visitors to enter through the main door.  We have added intruder into 

the building drills as part of our normal drills and review our emergency action plans annually 

to see if we can improve safety.  We also discuss with our staff the importance of building 

and maintaining positive relationships with students and assisting them through difficult times.  

Our staff are in the hallways before school, during passing periods and other times to have 

conversations with students because the more we interact with kids and talk with them, the 

more opportunity we have to intervene with any problems students may be having.  We are 

always looking for ways to improve communication, specifically during a crisis so if you have 

any ideas or things you would like us to consider, please stop by and visit with us because 

positive parent involvement in our school is very important in maintaining a positive school 

climate.   

As I do with all my newsletters, I want to emphasize to our patrons in the district; should 

you ever have any questions, please call and get the answers.  This will help curb 

misinformation and eliminate rumors and your concerns.  Clear and open communication 

between the community and the school are vital areas in the success of our school. 

Mr. Sjuts 

 

 



From the Principal’s Desk: 

It is hard to believe that 

we are already into the month 

of March!  I hope this letter 

finds everyone doing well.  As 

we start the downhill slide to our school year, we will 

begin our spring testing sessions.  Our testing window will 

open on Monday, March 19th and will run through Friday, 

April 27th.  It is highly important that your student be in 

school on the testing dates, as it gets a little tricky to get 

those tests made up.  

On Monday, February 5, 2018 we held our second 

round of parent teacher conferences.  In the elementary, 

we were at 84% attendance and at the junior high and 

high school level we were around 60%.  These numbers 

are little down from our conferences in the fall.  If you 

were unable to attend, please contact the school and 

schedule a time to speak with your student’s teachers.  They would be glad to meet with you and 

discuss your student’s progress. 

On Tuesday, March 13, 2018, Karen Haase with KSB School Law will be in the district to 

present to students, parents, and staff.  Karen provides insight on the appropriate use of social 

media, as well as technology and the effects it can have if used inappropriately.  Karen’s 

presentations will take place in the Humphrey High gym.  The parent presentation will start 6:00 p.m. 

and we highly encourage parents to attend and listen to Karen’s message.  

In light of the recent school events taking place across the United 

States and Nebraska, it is important to continue having conversations with 

your students in regards to comments that might be made.  It is important 

that students think about their comments and if they are necessary or not. 

Your discussions will be valuable in more ways than you think.  Talk with 

your students about their day and how things are going in their day to day 

lives.  If you notice a change in your students behavior, please let  



Ms. Oelsligle or myself know.  We can help provide support and outside resources that can assist 

your student and family.  

Our third quarter Honor Roll breakfast has been scheduled for Thursday, March 29, 2018. 

Doors will open at 7:00 a.m.  It has been great to see all of the students and family members 

attending our first two honor breakfasts.  Please encourage your children to attend this event.  Our 

second quarter breakfast had a decrease in attendance for our junior high and high school students. 

They work hard to make the Honor Roll and we want to recognize them for their hard work and 

success.  

As we are nearing the end of the year, it is time to start thinking about next year.  Kindergarten 

Roundup is scheduled for Friday, April 6, 2018, running from 2:30 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.  Kindergarten 

Roundup at the Lindsay Attendance Center is scheduled for Friday, April 13, 2018, running from 2:30 

p.m to 3:30 p.m.  We look forward to seeing you.  For the junior high and high school students and

parents; once we finalize our schedule, information will be sent out regarding details about registering

for 2018-2019 classes.

As I wrap up my letter, please remember that my door is always open if you ever feel the need 

to talk about any concerns that you may have.  If you ever have any questions, please feel free to 

contact me. 



March Health News 

Hopefully we have made it through the worst of our sickness, we had many cases of Influenza 

A and Influenza B, along with strep and bronchitis.  

Springs in Nebraska are definitely unpredictable! Spring is the time of year when many things 

change…temperatures can swing back and forth between balmy and frigid. Sunny days may 

be followed by a week of stormy weather. Sometimes extreme weather changes can occur 

even within the same day. With the extreme temperatures in the same day, please make sure 

your children are dressed appropriately. Jackets worn in the mornings can get forgotten when 

they go home for the day, so if you notice your child is missing a jacket or sweatshirt, please 

have them stop by and check the lost and found in the office! 

As we want the weather to straighten out, here are some tips I found online to keep in mind as 

the weather gets better and we can spend more time outside. 

 
Source: https://www.ohiopediatricians.com 

 

Should you ever have any questions, please give the office a call. Thank you, Jen Nolan 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy March! During this school year, we have had many students involved in some form of 

student activity. I want to take a second to congratulate all of our OUTSTANDING Bulldog students. It 

simply amazes me how dedicated, creative, and successful our students are. No matter what activity it 

is, we are always represented well, and I am so proud of our students. There is a direct correlation 

between success in life and being involved in activities while in high school. I encourage all of our 

students to continue to be involved. The social skills, time management, perseverance, and hard work 

taught through these activities is irreplaceable. Not to mention, the pure joy many of you will have 

from being involved. 

Elementary: The past month in elementary, we have discussed teamwork, careers, community 

involvement, and kindness. In the future, we will continue to work on more social skills. I will continue 

to discuss future careers with our students. Research shows the younger we talk about careers and 

college education, the more likely our students are to be successful within their career and college. I 

encourage all parents to have these conversations with students at home. With your help, all students 

will be able to develop future plans that are obtainable and achievable.  

Junior High:  

1. As always, keep working hard, and finish the year strong. Continue to be involved in all ways 
possible.  

2. You all have wonderful resources in the high school students that would be able to answer 
questions you might have on certain activities. They may also provide you with helpful hints in 
succeeded in school. Don’t be afraid to ask questions. You are the person who will benefit the 
most from it.  

3. Continue to research possible career paths for your future. No decisions need to be made just 
yet, but the more you research and look into careers, the more prepared you are to make a 
future decision.   

9th-10th Grades: 

1.  Similar to the junior high, finish this year strong. We are getting close and you may feel like you 
can coast the year out, but don’t ruin all of the hard work you have put into this year.  

2. If you have interest in specific colleges or career paths and would like more information, please 
let me know. I would love to help get into contact with the colleges and/or professionals within 
chosen career paths.  

3. Continue to think about your future career. Also, look into the colleges that meet those needs 
as well as your own preferential needs. The sooner you research the colleges, the more likely 
you will be able to make a decision on your future college.  

 

 

  



 

Third Quarter Honor Roll 

Breakfast is Thursday, 

March 29 at 7:00 am 

 

11th Grade: 

1. The statewide ACT Date is approaching. You all have access to your own personalized ACT Prep. 
I hope that you are all taking advantage of this tool, paired with On To College, formally John 
Baylor, Test Prep, so that you are able to obtain your best possible score. A good ACT score can 
have a huge effect on your future. Do what you can to prepare now so there are no regrets in 
the future!  

2. Also, keep looking into colleges and future careers. If you need help setting up college visits or 
job shadows, please let me know. Both visits and shadows are very important ways in helping 
to determine future plans.  

12th Grade: 

1. It is scholarship season! I have sent out any scholarship that I am aware of. Please, take the 
time to read through them and see if you qualify. If you do qualify, take the time to fill out the 
scholarship. Remember, it is free money, and when you’re in college, that is beyond lovely.  

2. Many scholarships require letters of recommendation. When asking for these letters, provide 
the writer with adequate time to complete a solid recommendation. It also may be necessary to 
remind them if you have once asked, but remember to ask in a polite and respectful manner.  

3. Have someone proof read your scholarship application. Sometimes, the determining factor is 
grammar. Make sure that you are not one who is not chosen because of this.  

4. Be sure to finish the year strong. Although it is rare, if your academics slip drastically due to a 
lack of effort, colleges have reversed acceptance. On that note of colleges, if you have 
narrowed down your search, log into your college’s portal and make sure all necessary 
information has been received. There may be financial aid awards to accept/decline, housing 
documents to complete, or small fees to pay. If you are unsure of what to do, please come in 
and see me. We can talk about what all of the information means.  

As always, please contact me with any concerns you might have. I will do my very best to answer the 

question myself, or I will do my best to find the answer. Many of you upperclassmen may be nervous 

and stressed. That is totally normal. Let me know if I can help ease those nerves or stress in any way. 

It’s a great day to be a Bulldog! 

Cami Oelsligle 

K-12 School Counselor 

402-923-1230 

camio@humphrey.esu7.org 



KAREN 
HAASE 

Karen Haase is a principal in the 
Lincoln law firm KSB School Law 
where she practices exclusively in 
the area of education law. Ms. 
Haase graduated from the 
University of Nebraska School of 
Law with highest distinction.  

Ms. Haase has taught on the 
university level and has served as 
an adjunct instructor in the 
University of Nebraska at Omaha 
educational administration dept. 
She is the author of several articles 
published in academic journals. 
Three of her articles have 
appeared in the Nebraska Law 
Review.   

Ms. Haase regularly presents on 
social media law to audiences 
across the state. 

• Cyber-bullying
• Online safety
• Sexting
• The digital playground
• Online predators
• Social media law

A PARENTS MUST-HAVE GUIDE TO 

SOCIAL MEDIA
Hear real world examples of how one bad decision on social 
media can have life-long legal consequences for your kids. 

Tuesday, March 13, 2018 
Humphrey Public School Gym
Grades 6th - 8th at 12:30-1:30 pm 
Grades 9th-12th at 2:15-3:15 pm

Parent Presentation at Humphrey Public
Room to be Determined
6:00-7:00 pm 

What parents really need to know about 

Social Media: 

• School consequences
• Legal consequences
• Lawsuits
• Terroristic threats
• Online ‘jokes’
• Selfies

“With the explosion of new apps that students access, Ms. Haase 
emphasizes the importance of knowing social media and using it 
correctly.  Parents will not want to miss this learning opportunity to 
safeguard their children on social media!”  

– Dr. Carol Renner, KPS Director of Student Services



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Humphrey Public Schools invites you to Kindergarten Round Up and Parent Visitation 

 In Humphrey on Friday, April 6 at 2:30, and 

 At Lindsay Attendance Center on Friday, April 13 at 2:30. 

Children are eligible for admission into kindergarten at the beginning of the school year if 

the child is five years of age or will be five years of age on or before July 31, 2018. 

The kids will have the opportunity to meet their teacher and each other, while parents have 

a short orientation. What to bring with you: 

Current Immunization Records 

We will update parents on new Nebraska requirements. 

Your Child’s Social Security Number 

Official Copy of Birth Certificate 

It is usually pink and has a raised seal on it. If you don’t have one, we can 

provide you with an order form. 

Please call Jen Nolan at (402) 923-1230 if you have any questions or will be unable to 

attend. We will be happy to send you a packet! 



1-7-18 Booster Club Mtg 

Called meeting to order at 7:02 pm with a welcome to all attending.   
Secretary’s Report was read by Mitzi Luedtke with no corrections and 
approved by Pam & Dana.   
Treasurer’s Report was read with a no outstanding bills and the Wish List is all 
paid.  We had one $100 gift card that didn’t get used from Kris Hastreiter from 
last month.  Her poster contest didn’t happen, so she returned the Gift 
Card.  Approved by Mitzi & Barb 
 

Old Business 
1. Santa Grams - Any bills?  Ask Mollie Kriz 
2. Autographed Ball Raffle - Jan 9, 18, Feb 8.  This is going well.  We need workers.  There is a list of workers, but 

could always use more! 
3. Pack the Gym update - Seniors (2 paid, 7 total), Juniors (0 paid, 8 total), Sophomores (2 paid 11 total).  Kelli 

Ganskow made some awesome posters to advertise!  We have been putting this in the bulletin too. 
4. Teacher Wish list update:  

a. Granted approx $1,252.92 in wishes to teachers & Non Certified staff.  We granted at least 1 wish from 
each list submitted! 

b. Administration will also be granting several wishes.  Mitzi has noted that many have been granted 
already. 

c. We used scrip cards every chance we could for the items.   
5. Kitchen Art Contest - Kris returned the $100 gift card - miscommunication happened, so no contest.  We will re-

use this gift card for the P/T conference meal 
6. Scrip - nothing new 

 

New Business 
1. Change in dates for upcoming meetings - Monday February 12 @ 7:00 pm (due to P/T conferences on the 5th) 
2. Teacher conference meal - Monday Feb 5th 

a. Mitzi is donating 2lbs of shredded beef 
b. Use the $100 GC from Walmart to get food 
c. Other ideas? 
d. This was all approved by Dana & Jeannie 

3. Do we want to raffle a stadium seat at January 18th Game?  All tickets $1 winner gets it at the end of the 
night.  Approved by Mitzi & Pam 

4. Amazon Smile Fundraiser - Mitzi will look into seeing if we can sign up for a way to get a percent of money from 
people shopping on Amazon.  She will look into it and get back to us. Approved by Michelle & Petrina 

 
Next Meeting will be Monday, Feb 12 @ 7:00 pm 
Meeting adjourned 7:47 pm by Pam & Dana 

 

 
 
1/7/18 Post Prom Meeting 
Welcome all present - we have 5 members present.  The meeting began at 8:05 pm.  The Secretary’s report was read by 
Mitzi Luedtke and there were no changes made.  This was approved by Pam and Dana 
 

The treasurer’s report was read by Pam with all bills paid so far, but waiting on more receipts.   
 

We will be sending an e-mail to ask for help with the January 18th concession stand, still have not verified this 
concession stand.   
 

Honey Bee Photography is a new photography studio by alumni of HPS.  Can we use them?  Maybe a photo booth at 
Post Prom?  We will ask Hailey & Brenna. 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:28pm approved by Pam & Dana 



 
 March is here!  That means that soon the syncopated sounds of dribbling basketballs and 
squeaky shoes on gym floors will be replaced by the steady beat of running shoes on the 
track.  The pep band will change from its upbeat, fun tunes and inspirational school song to 
challenging contest pieces.  Instead of hearing the scraping of ice from car windows, we will 
be hearing the sweet refrains of returning songbirds!   Each 
of these sounds is an example of music, at least if you 
choose to listen to them in that way.  March is Music In Our 
Schools Month, so I challenge you, and the elementary 
students, to listen for music in all parts of your life!  The 
theme for the 2018 Music In Our Schools Month celebration 
is Music Connects Us.  I am sure you each have examples 
of how music has connected you to life events and 
emotions.  My goal is to use music to make connections in 
many areas to benefit your children!  
 
There are so many benefits to music education.  A few that I think you might find interesting 
are that it increases skills in listening and concentration, enhances spatial awareness and 
physical coordination, and promotes teamwork and leadership skills.  A recent research study 
at Northwestern University shows a direct link between keeping a steady beat with music and 
a more consistent ability to read.   Music is an enjoyable way to help enhance every other 
subject taught in any school.  I am so excited to give the students at Humphrey Public 
Schools musical opportunities!  Here are some examples of what the elementary students 
are participating in, learning about, and exploring. 
 
Preschool and Kindergarten students spend most of their time singing together and using 
body movements to dance to music.  They love to play the rhythm instruments and dance 
with scarves to express themselves.  At this age, they work to start and stop together when 
singing and begin to match pitch by learning the difference between their singing voices and 
their speaking voices. They each have a letter day that corresponds with the letter they are 
learning about in their classrooms.  
 
1st graders learn about the importance of loud/soft dynamics, fast/slow tempos, high/low 
pitches, and long/short sounds.  It is so fun to be able to give them song lyrics and watch 
them read along!  Music is a great way to help with reading skills because of the repetition 
and rhyme!  They begin to investigate the instrument families.  Keeping a steady beat in the 
early education years is also an important skill that will help them with future skills.   
 
In addition to singing and dancing, 2nd graders learn about what each note value looks like.  
They learn about notes and rests and their durations.  Quarter, half and whole notes and 
rests are suspiciously a lot like fractions!   2nd graders also learn how written music is read, 
knowing what repeat signs look like and various other symbols.  They learn that when a note 



is at the top of the music staff, their voices should get higher and when a note is at the bottom 
of the staff they sing lower.    
 
The biggest new thing the 3rd graders learn is to recognize the treble clef note names!  “F-A-
C-E – FACE – These are the names on the space” – and Every Good Bird Does Fly (treble 
clef lines) are the mnemonic devices they learn to help them remember the note names.  
Both of these sayings incorporate things that are “high” as the treble clef are the higher notes 
that we sing.  They also do more practicing with note values and counting rhythms.  I also like 
to start teaching 3rd graders how to read music while playing the Boomwhackers (pitched 
percussion tubes). 

 

4th graders are combining reading music’s pitches and rhythms while forming the correct 
fingerings to play the recorders.  They are quickly discovering that PRACTICE makes playing 
much easier and hopefully many will conquer the Black Belt in our recorder curriculum, 
“Recorder Karate”.  Get ready, Mr. Bertrand, because you’ve got some great future 5th grade 
band members coming your way!  
 
5th and 6th graders are working on singing more difficult 2 part harmonic vocal pieces and 
remembering all the things they have learned throughout the years.  Bass clef note names 
and intervals are introduced. They spend a lot of time practicing proper posture, breathing 
and forming the sounds with the shape of their mouths.  They even learn a little Italian as 
many musical terms and phrases are written in this language.  Listening and learning to 
appreciate other types of musical styles and cultures from all over the world are also an 
important part of their experience in the music room.  They even sing in other languages at 
times! However, the musical language is one that is universal in all areas of the globe.  We 
discuss how music evokes emotions and connects us in ways that are hard to describe in any 
other method. 
 
As spring emerges from this long winter, I will for sure be listening for every musical joy I can 
find.  I challenge you to make connections with musical sounds as well.  I believe that music 
is a way to open up the minds, hearts, and souls in us all to enhance our abilities to think, 
create and imagine.  I am extremely fortunate to spend my days creating musical 
masterpieces with the students at HPS and at the Lindsay Attendance Center.  The 
connections I have made during my 20 years of teaching your children go far beyond the 
musical ones!   
 
“Sing” cerely,  
 
Mrs. Whited 
 
  



Welcome to 5th Grade! It’s been a 
wonderful school year so far! Students 
are busy working towards finishing their 
AR Goals for movie this quarter. They 
also have been focusing on completing 
their AR goals for our Dr. Seuss Movie 
Party.  
 
What’s new in 5th Grade:  
What I Like About You! This is a project 
the 5th graders have been working on. 
Each week, two students are chosen to 
participate in What I Like About You! The 
student who is chosen, creates a self-
portrait while the rest of the class writes 
one sentence saying what they like about 
that person. I then put all their likes in a 
word document and hang the self-
portrait in the hallway. The students 
enjoy reading what their classmates like 
about them and it promotes positivity 
throughout our class!  

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  

Reading: We will soon begin our 
poetry unit. Students will be learning 
about stanzas and the different 
rhyme schemes found in poetry. 
Some of the different types of 
poetry we will look at are: free 
verse, couplets, acrostic, haikus, and 
limericks. Students will be given the 
opportunity to create their own 
poetry throughout the unit.  
 
Math: The students just finished up 
their unit on adding, subtracting, 
multiplying, and dividing fractions. 
We are now moving on to 
multiplying and dividing with 
decimals. The students are finding 
out how important it is to know 
their math facts! 
 
Coming Up: 
Students are beginning to prepare 
for the NeSA and MAPS testing that 
they will be taking in April. They 
continue to work hard every day in 
the classroom to help prepare them 
for these tests. A good night’s sleep 
and a healthy breakfast can also 
help with their performance on their 
tests.  
 

Our field trip to the Stuhr 
Museum in Grand Island is 
Friday, May  4th.  
 



 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

Activities are subject to change due to unforeseen scheduling conflicts, 

etc. Please watch the daily bulletin for the most up to date information. 

Thank You! 

1  

 

 

2  

 

3     
Norfolk Speech Meet 

4 5 
World Food Prize in 

Lincoln 
 

Booster Club 7:00 

Post Prom 8:15 

6     
Wynot Speech Meet 

 

ESU7 Quiz Bowl at 

Central City 

7 

 

8  
End of 3rd Quarter 

 

9 

 

 

 
Quiz Bowl in Lincoln 

10 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

11 

 

 

12 
Start of 4th Quarter 

 

School Board Mtg 

 

Fine Arts Night 

13 
FFA Mtg 7:30 

 

KSB Law Social 

Media Presentation 

14 
District Speech at 

Bancroft-Rosalie 

15 
Title I Family Fun 

Night 6:30-8:00 

 

16 
FFA Barnyard 

 

Hearts Dance 

17     
 

Quiz Bowl at 

David City 

18 

 

 

19 
 

NHS Inductions 

6:30 pm 
 

20 
 

Shelby Golf Dual @ 

Columbus 

 

21 
FCCLA Mtg 7:30 

 

1:00 Dismissal 
  Teacher InService 

22 
 

23 
 

State Speech in 

Kearney 

 

24   
FFA Steak Feed & 

Silent Auction 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

26 
EHC Quiz Bowl at 

Bancroft 
 

Lakeview Spelling 

Bee 
 

HS Track @ 

Riverside Invite in 

Fullerton 

27 

 
ESU7 JH Quiz Bowl 

at HHS 

 

28 

 
 

 

29 

 

Third Quarter 

Honor Roll 

Breakfast 7:00 am 

30 

 

31 

 

Check out the NEW website & watch for the most up to date information at www.humphreybulldogs.org ! 

No School 

 

No 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         School 

 

NO 

SCHOOL 

http://www.humphreybulldogs.org/


 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

 
 

 

1 
 

French Toast Sticks 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chinese over Rice, 
Pineapple, Peas 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

2 

 

 

5 
Biscuits & Gravy 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Stuffed Crust Pizza, 
Lettuce, Tater Tots, 

Pears 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

6 
Pancakes 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chicken Sandwich, 
Corn, Peaches 

ALTERNATE : Bologna & 
Cheese 

7  
Scrambled Eggs & 

Toast 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Baked Steak, Mashed 
Potatoes & Gravy, 
Mandarin Oranges 
ALTERNATE :  Ham & 

Cheese 

8 
Breakfast Burrito 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Hamburger, French 
Fries, Baked Beans, 

Applesauce 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

9 

 

 

12 

Breakfast Pizza 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Hot Dog or Chili Dog, 
Potato Smiles, Pears 

ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 
Cheese 

13 
Mini Donuts 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Soft Shell Taco, 
Lettuce, Pineapple, 

Cake 
ALTERNATE :  Ham & 

Cheese 

14 
Pancake on a Stick 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

PK-6: Chicken Nuggets 
7-12: Runza 

Orange Slices 
ALTERNATE : Turkey & 

Cheese 

15        
Yogurt Cup 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Sloppy Jo on Bun, 
Baked Beans, Peaches 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

16 
Long John or Donut 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Cheese Pizza, French 
Fries, Banana 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

19 
Muffin 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Soup, Cinnamon Roll, 
Cheesestick, Pears 

ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 
Cheese 

20 
Pancakes 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Chicken Fajita, Rice, 
Green Beans, 

Pineapple 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

21 
Scrambled Eggs & Toast 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Fiestada, French 
Fries, Corn, Peaches 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

22 
Breakfast Pizza 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Sub Sandwich, Chips, 
Lettuce, Mandarin 

Oranges 
ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 

Cheese 

23 
French Toast Sticks 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Spaghetti with Alfredo 
or Red Sauce, Peas or 

Corn, Applesauce 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

26 
 

Biscuits & Gravy 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Meatball Sub, Tater 
Tots, Peaches 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

27 
 

French Toast Tornados 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

Flying Saucer with 
mashed Potatoes, Pears 

ALTERNATE :  Turkey & 
Cheese 

28   Breakfast Burrito 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

PK-2: Goulash & French 
Fries 

3-12: Beef ‘n Bean 
Burrito & Rice 

Pineapple 
ALTERNATE :  Bologna & 

Cheese 

29 
 

Pancakes 
~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~  

BBQ Pork on Bun, Corn, 
Chips, Banana 

ALTERNATE :  Ham & 
Cheese 

30 
 

 

Menus subject to change. 

Choice of hot breakfast sandwich, cold cereal, fruit, toast, warm oatmeal, 

milk, water and juice offered daily for breakfast. Choice of cold sandwich, 

milk, water and salad bar offered daily for lunch. 

Lunch alternate must be requested by 9:00 am. 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider & employer. 

NO 

SCHOOL 
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